
MINUTES OF EAST PENNARD PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 

Held in the Village Hall on Thursday, 9th September 2021 at 7.30pm  

 

 

Public Participation: 

  

Present 
 

No speakers 
 
Adrian Pearse (Chairman), Paul Heal, Roger Cock, Hilary Tripp (Clerk),  
and 3 members of the public 
 

1. Apologies Cllr. Sophie Farrell 
 

2. Minutes: Since this was the first full face-to-face meeting in the Village Hall, 
minutes needed to be signed for several meetings. Approval of most 
of these had been agreed in principle and amended where necessary 
at previous remote meetings. 
The minutes of the meeting on 7th July 2020 were approved as  
being a true record on the proposition of Paul Heal and seconded 
by Roger Cock. They were then signed by the Chairman. 
The minutes of the meeting on 13th August 2020 were approved as  
being a true record on the proposition of Roger Cock and seconded by  
Paul Heal. They were then signed by the Chairman. 
The minutes of the meeting on 3rd September 2020 were approved as  
being a true record on the proposition of Paul Heal and seconded by  
Roger Cock. They were then signed by the Chairman. 
The minutes of the meeting on 21st January 2021 were approved as  
being a true record on the proposition of Roger Cock and seconded by  
Paul Heal. They were then signed by the Chairman. 
The minutes of the meeting on 11th February 2021 were approved as  
being a true record on the proposition of Paul Heal and seconded by  
Roger Cock. They were then signed by the Chairman. 
The minutes of the meeting on 18th March 2021 were approved as  
being a true record on the proposition of Roger Cock and seconded by  
Paul Heal. They were then signed by the Chairman. 
The minutes of the meeting on 27th May 2021 were approved as  
being a true record on the proposition of Paul Heal and seconded by  
Roger Cock. They were then signed by the Chairman. 
The minutes of the meeting on 19th August 2021 were approved as  
being a true record on the proposition of Roger Cock and seconded by  
Paul Heal. They were then signed by the Chairman. 
 

3. Matters  
Arising 

Shooting Ground Noise: There had been an unsatisfactory response  
from MDC. It was felt that a representative of MDC needed to come and 
see how the peace and wellbeing of residents was being destroyed  
by the noise.  
Glastonbury Festival: The proposed September event was not  
going ahead, but there was camping at Worthy Farm.  
Lower Huxham Farm: With the Planning Board 



 
  
4. Financial Report 
     

Four payments had been made since the last meeting:  
insurance,  internal auditor fee, SALC fee and a donation  
to the Village Hall.  
The internal audit had been carried out successfully. 
 

5. Planning      
Applications 

None received 

  
6. Broadband Provision 
 

There had been some progress with BT in Huxham, but  
not in the rest of the village. 
 

7. Village Hall 
 

There is to be a meeting on 14th October and an AGM  

in November.  Anna Gifford had organised a Summer Fair  

and raised over £600 for the Village Hall. 

 

8. Parish Plan 
 

Nothing to report 

  

9. Correspondence  The Chairman had been invited to Mayor’s Sunday in  

Glastonbury. 

 Angela Thyer had a query, on behalf of someone else, 

about Roger Cock. This had been referred to MDC, who  

dismissed it. 

 Correspondence from Elancity, a company specialising 

 in speed signs, was passed round. 

 

 
10. Date of Next Meeting 

 

The next Parish Council meeting will be held at 7.30pm on  

Thursday, 20th January 2022. 

 

The meeting ended at 7.54pm. 

 

 

 

 

 


